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Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 

 prairiebowmenarchery@gmail.com www.prairiebowmen.com 

 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen  

 

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a  private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 

 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Vice President / Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Brian Krogman 
 402-499-0470 
 briankrogman@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Bob Larsen 
 402-610-2999 

 larsenrk2@gmail.com 

President's Message 
by Jim Tubbs 

 

This is the month to be thankful for what we – you have. We have one of the best clubs and indoor 
archery ranges in the state. We also have one hell of a Board of Directors, that tries hard to keep 
the range up-to-date, with new quality backstops, keeping the range clean, etc. 
 
Elections were held in October for Board of Directors. Congratulations to Chad Morgan (VP and 
Target Rep), Harry Windle (Range Master) and Kelly Slama (Communications Coordinator) for 
being elected. Also a big thank you to Brian Krogman and Bob & Kay Larsen for their years on the 
Board.  
 
The Board has decided to go ahead and have a potluck style banquet on Saturday, November 
20th, at 6:00 pm. Please bring a main course and side dish or dessert to share. This is open to all 
members and we hope to see old as well as new members. It’s been about 2 years since we’ve 
gotten together. The club will provide plates, plastic ware and iced tea and lemonade. You are 
more than welcome to bring whatever else you’d like to drink. This will be a good time to meet 
other members as well as the Board. 
 
NASP archery season will be starting in November. The high schools will again be reserving time 
and space. Following will be their schedule. Southwest/Southeast will be starting on Wednesday, 
November 3rd 6:00pm – 9:00pm; North Star on Thursday, November 4th 4:00pm – 6:00pm; East 
High Monday, November 8th 4:00pm – 6:00pm; and Pius X Sunday, November 14th 6:00pm – 
8:00pm. These are the days and times they will be practicing until further notice (most likely thru 
March or April). During these days and times, they have lanes 1-16 reserved. Members may shoot 
on lanes 17-22, but must follow the NASP protocol! 
 
A bit of housekeeping. This was in the last newsletter, but needs to be said again. The target butts 
on the east wall, ARE NOT TO BE MOVED!! IF YOU WANT TO SHOOT CLOSER THAN 20 
YARDS, ONLY THE TARGETS ON THE SOUTH WALL CAN BE MOVED. AND PLEASE PUT 
THEM BACK WHEN FINISHED, AS WELL AS ANY CHAIRS YOU MOVE TO THE SHOOTING 
LINE.  
 
All members: Please like our Facebook page. We post many updates and what’s going on at the 
range. 

Contact one of your 

Prairie Bowmen Board Members 



  
 
  

Secretary/Treasurer Report 
by Chris Benson 

 
The 10/20/2021 Board meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm at the range. 
 
Board members present were: Jim Tubbs, Danny Tubbs, Brian Krogman, Steve Woitaszewski, Chad Morgan and Chris Benson.  
 
Club members present were: John Filsinger, Wes Sheets, Kelly Slama, and Harry Windle.  
 
The Treasurer’s report was approved. (No minutes of September’s meeting, Secretary was out of town.) 
 
Target:  Chad reported the league continues through November. No leagues in December, then will resume on January 6th. The 
Cornhusker Shootout will be held at the range on December 7th. Chad is working on the plaques, and the club will purchase gift 
cards for awards.  
 
Bowhunter: Danny reported the 3-D league will start on January 6th.  
 
Youth: Steve reported classes will resume on October 26th. He is expecting around 30 shooters.  
 
Range Master:  Brian said there were no problems to report, and the last short work day went well. 
 
Old Business:  We plan to purchase 3 or 4 NASP layered targets.  
 
Our banquet is planned for November 20th at 6:00 pm at the range. The new board members will be introduced at that time. The 
banquet will likely be a pot luck as in recent years.  
 
The Deer & Big Game Expo will be held again on January 14,15, & 16 at the Lancaster Events Center. We will again have a 90’ X 
90’ space, also a 30’ X 55’ space for the NASP 3-D.  
 
The NASP 3-D targets ordered a couple of months ago have been delivered.  
 
New business: Election results are in: Target Rep: Chad Morgan; Range Master: Harry Windle, and Correspondence: Kelly Slama. 
 
The schools with NASP programs will again use our range for their classes. These schools are: Southeast, Southwest, East, North 
Star, and Pius X. The fees will be the same as last year. They will have lanes 1-16 reserved for their days and times. Lanes 17-22 
are for club members shooting at those times.  
 
Harry Windle is working on estimates for material to repair our sheds that are attached to the rear of the building.   
 
84 Lumber will again lend us the osb board to use at the Lancaster Event Center for the January EXPO. 
 
The Izaak Walton League will let us continue to host 3-D shoots on their property. It was agreed to see if they would accept $5 per 
shooter. They will also allow us to bring in a storage container as long as it is painted and maintained.  
 
The president/secretary meeting will be held on November 21st in Grand Island to select state shoots for 2022. 
 
New member applications were read and approved from the Neil Spencer and William Vaughn families, also Brock Schmidt, 
Jason Jamison, Mike McBride, Austin Melia, Adam Jirovsky, and student Kelen Meyer.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for November 20th at 5:30 at the range. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Benson 

 

Keep your equipment safe and 
convenient at the indoor range.  

Lockers available for only $50/year. 
Contact Chris Benson 

(Secretary/Treasurer) for more information. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Jason Jamison 

Adam Jirovsky 

Mike McBride 

Austin Melia 

Kelen Meyer 

Brock Schmidt 

The Spenser Family 
(Neill, Diane, Clara, Levi, Isaac) 

The Vaughn Family 
(William, Leslie, Brogan, Banner, Braizlyn) 

 

 

Youth Education Report 
by Steve Woitaszewski 

 
The fall JOAD archery session started October 26th and will 
run for ten weeks ending on December 28th.  There are two 
sessions offered one starting at 6pm and the other starting at 
7:30pm.  Choose the time that works for you.   
 
All equipment is provided, but if you have your own fell free 
to bring it.  Cost is $50 for the ten week session.  The class is 
open to anyone so if you know of someone that is interested 
in archery please have them get in contact with me.   
 
It's best to start on the first day, but we have several in the 
past that started mid-session.  We will prorate the cost to 
what time is left in that session. 
 
For those that want to partake in the full JOAD and earn pins 
we also offer that, but it is not required..  Hope to see you at 
the next class! 

Target Rep Report 
by Chad Morgan 

 

Mark your calendars! 

The Prairie Bowmen Cornhusker Shootout will be held December 
4th & 5th.   

We are hoping to draw 150+ archers from our surrounding region 
to the shoot.  If you know of a company or organization that would 
like to help sponsor our shootout, please have them contact Jim or 
I for details. 

Target League has started.  Come join us on Mondays at 7:00pm. 

Make sure and tag Prairie Bowmen in your archery 
social media posts 

Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln @pbarchery prairiebowmen 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 
 

2 
 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 
 Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

NASP (Southeast/Southwest) 
6:00-9:00pm 

 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 

  

7 

 

 

 

8 

 
 

9 

 
 

10 

 
 

11 

 
 

12 13 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
GA NFAA 300 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

NASP (Southeast/Southwest) 
6:00-9:00pm 

 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 

  

14 15 
 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
 NASP (Pius X) 

6:00-8:00pm 
 
 
 
RAC300 NFAA 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

NASP (Southeast/Southwest) 
6:00-9:00pm 

 

NASP (North Star) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 

 Board Meeting 
5:00-5:30pm 

Club Banquet 
6:00pm 

TCA 300 

21 

 

 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26 27 
 NASP (Pius X) 

6:00-8:00pm 

 
President/Secretaries 

meeting in Grand Island 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

NASP (Southeast/Southwest) 
6:00-9:00pm 

 

   

28 29 
 

30 
 

 
Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen events 

 
Contact area clubs regarding the status of their shoots. 

 
NASP will use lanes 1-16 -- Members may shoot on lanes 17-22  

(must follow NASP protocol) 

 

NASP (Pius X) 
6:00-8:00pm 

 

NASP (East High) 
4:00-6:00pm 

 
Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

 

 


